OAK GROVE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES DATE: APRIL 7, 1992

The Oak Grove Town Council of the town of Oak Grove, Ar., met on April 7th, 1992, at 7:00 .

p.m. in the town hall for a regular meeting. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Jean Morgan, presiding officer, and a quorum was established.

On roll call the following were present - Alderman Dean Standphill, Alderman Sam Jones, Alderman Gary High, Alderwoman Vicki Allen, Alderwoman Pat Davis, Mayor Jean Morgan, Treasurer Ruth Callen, and Recorder Pat Carlton. Present 8, Absent O.

A group of people from the saddle club and ball team were present to voice their oppions on the paying of the water bill and trash bill. They thought the town should pay the bill. Mayor Morgan told them the city council would go into exective meeting and take it under advisement and let the clubs know. Cathy Clark was present and wants the concession stand. Again, the council will let you know after discussion. The group was dismissed and after discussion Alderman Sam Jones made motion to let Cathy Clark have the concession stand and give the clubs a trial this summer and see if each club takes care of their own trash. Alderwoman Vicki Allen seconded the motion. Alderman Dean Standphill made motion for the city to absorbe the water bill for this season on user honor basis. Alderman Sam Jones seconded the motion.

Alderwoman Pat Davis made motion to pay Pat Carlton and Ron High extra pay for extra hours put in. Alderwoman Vicki Allen seconded the motion.

Bills were presented. Alderman Dean Standphill seconded by Alderman Garty High moved to allocate money for paying of bills.

Alderwoman Vicki Allen checked on beeper for Ron, has had it for a trial and will ask for an additional week for trial. She gave cost for the beeper.

Alderman Dean Standphill made motion that city council give the Mayor authority to proceed with cable, pending lawyers approval of franchise agreement. Alderwoman Pat Davis seconded. All members voted in the affirmative.

Financial report: General fund: \$19,059.31 Street fund: \$20,385.62

Mayor Morgan recomended that the city allot \$100.00 for basketball goals on the community grounds. All council

members were in favor.

Alderman Sam Jones made motion to adjourn. Alderwoman Vicki Allen seconded.

Next sechuled meeting Tuesday, May 5th, 1992

Respectively submitted, Recorder, Pat Carlton